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Thank you again very much for praying for us and for those working with us for the Lord. Some of them suffer in one way or another while they do this and so we ask you to pray for them both in their ministry and also in their growth in Grace while suffering.

The work among the young people in Juarez is growing both in numbers and depth. They have a meeting every Sunday morning lead by school teachers Carlos and his wife Marina, Nestor and his wife Eli and others. As well as this, one of the two Vicars in Juarez Narciso leads a meeting for some of them every Sunday afternoon to teach them to minister the Gospel to others. He also helps them to produce a local Gospel radio programme. Please pray for the young people and for all those who teach them.

But Narciso has also strained his hip in some way, and can’t get treatment in Juarez now because their x-ray machine is out of action. He may come to Salta in the second week of November to get this done. Please pray for him and his ministry, and for healing, and for God’s strengthening and blessing in this time of increasing pain.

Please pray for Liliana the Bishop’s secretary in Salta, who has just lost her job because Bishop Nick needs his secretary in Juarez not in Salta. This was a great sadness to Liliana who was very devoted to her job for the Lord, working many hours over paid time every day and some times over weekends as well. Mainly because of spending so much time at her previous work she was not able to concentrate adequately and keep awake to do her university course, paid by the diocese, to become a secretary. She is now concentrating on these studies but will only have about two months full time study to prepare for these final exams in December. This involves learning English and Portuguese. Please pray for God’s help in this. 

Please pray for Liliana as she prays for guidance and thinks about her future work for the Lord. She has a special concern for young people who don’t go to church. Some never have been to church; others have but now feel rejected. Many are entangled with drugs or other sins. Liliana has an only son Facu who is doing well near the end of his secondary school studies, but who does not now go to church or young people’s meetings though he went and greatly enjoyed the diocesan young people’s camp last summer. Liliana since losing her job has started to go to the women’s Bible study on the west of Salta lead by a local believer called Norma. None of the husbands nor any of the young people in these families are converted or go to church. Liliana has plans to visit them when she has finished her university course. Please pray for her in this and for those families. Please also pray for her family. She and her husband Blas come regularly to our weekly Bible study in our home.

Please pray for our Arch Bishop Greg and the Provincial Synod in Buenos Aires which is being held from Monday 1st of November to Friday 5th of November. There will be 4 new Bishops present including our Bishop Nick from Juarez. The lay representative from our diocese also comes from Juarez. He is Carlos mentioned above, the school teacher and ex headmaster of a Toba school in Juarez. Carlos and his wife used to go to our weekly Bible study in Juarez. Please pray for this Synod and the new provincial executive committee to be elected during the Synod



